



**Heddlu Police**  
DYFED-POWYS  
Strategic and Operational - Supporting our Community

**PAVO**



## LIVE WELL - MENTAL HEALTH PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT PARTNERSHIP (MHP&DP)

Minutes - 24 March 2022 @ 10.30am – 12.30



### In Attendance:

Joy Garfitt (JG)	Assistant Director for Mental Health & Learning Disabilities Service, PTHB - Chair
Sue Hughes (SH)	Mental Health Partnership Manager, PTHB
Louisa Kerr (LK)	Head of Mental Health Operations, PTHB
Brian Jones (INSP Jones)	Inspector, Dyfed Powys Police
Clair Swales (CS)	Head of Health & Wellbeing, PAVO
John Lilley (JL)	Individual Representative
Lucy Harbour (LH)	Mental Health Partnership Participation Officer, PTHB
Owen Griffkin (OG)	Participation Officer, PAVO
Sarah Dale (SD)	Individual Representative
Jan Roberts (JR)	Powys Coordinator Suicide and Self Harm Prevention
Lucinda Bevan (LB)	Arts in Health Coordinator
Ruth Derrick (RD)	Joint Head of Learning Disabilities and Advocacy Services
Jaqueline Davies (JD)	Project Coordinator, Suicide and Self-Harm Prevention
Gemma Rennie (GR)	Head of Housing and Community Development, PCC

### Apologies

--	--

Jo Hughes (JH)	Children's Commissioning Team, PCC
Joe Wellard (JW)	Regional Partnership Manager, PCC
Victoria Ruff-Cock (VRC)	Senior Manager, Adult Social Services, PCC
Jan Coles	Head of Childrens Services, PCC
Rob George	Costing & Value Specialist Accountant, PTHB
Michael Gray	Head of Adult Social Services (Care), PCC
Jane Bishop	Individual Representative
Neil Evans	M&WW Fire & Rescue
Sian Bamford	Mental Health Coordinator, Dyfed Police

No.	Item	Enc	ACTIONS
1.1	Welcome and Apologies for Absence	Oral	Joy Garfitt/Chair
2.1	<p><b>Presentation: Jan Roberts &amp; Jax Davies</b> 111 Service Update</p> <p>JR &amp; JD presented on the new MH 111 pilot (see presentation). The pilot will be extended to the end of April 2022.</p> <p>JR outlined a few success stories eg One individual was distressed and the person was able to tie them into crisis team immediately to stop acceleration.</p> <p>SD, questioned the phrase incremental approach and this was explained by LK as implementing the project bit by bit.</p> <p>CS welcomed the approach taken and stakeholder engagement.</p> <p>SD asked questioned about funding the 24/7 service. JG answered that she will be asking WG for funding and trying t identify funds within the Health Board.</p> <p>SD asked if this will replace the crisis phone line. JR answered that this will give individuals additional options. This will be reviewed further</p> <p>JL asked when can it be communicated widely using the system developed by the service user</p>	Oral/ Written	

	<p>representatives. Also the question was asked on funding. JR answered that WG will be advertised nationally when pilots move into a operational service as well as advertised locally. JR commented that work will be undertaken with WG finance.</p> <p>LK also confirmed that the links are being developed with Crisis Care Forum and the work the group is doing on the concordant.</p> <p>.JG – Thanked the presenters</p>		
2.2	<p><b>Presentation: Lucy Harbour</b> Arts in Health</p> <p>LB presented on Arts in Health (see presentation). LB works for both HB and PCC.</p> <p>JL asked about the availability of funding. LB answered there are trusts and foundations funding and there is a need for a sustainable base and constantly applying for funds. LB also commented that WG is looking to discuss this issue.</p> <p>SD confirmed how important is to those with MH issues. A question was asked about creating wider links. JL commented about the strategy will be about creating wider pathways</p> <p>JR – commented about the good work and need for this support on suicide and bereavement project</p> <p>LK – commented on the exciting project and that there is a need for everyone to work together. Arts in Health Strategy is wider than just Mental Health and is a positive driver for change.</p>	Oral/ Written	A new bid for the coordinator be submitted to Arts

2.3	<p><b>Sub Groups</b></p> <p>Crisis Care Forum/Covid-19 Crisis Group Q4 Report inc - Insp. Brian Jones Dyfed Powys Police</p> <p>BJ – invited everyone to comment on the written report by email back to himself or Sue Hughes. BJ also gave an oral update on achievements over the last year.</p> <p>Achievements:</p> <p>The comment was made on the wide membership of forum and how new technology has allowed continued dialogue and input into the agenda. Continued involvement of partners has been a key achievement with strong links being made across wards, voluntary organisations social services, health services, police and ambulance services.</p> <p>The crisis care concordat was discussed and the 8 key areas of focus. Presentations have been received on key developments such as 111.</p> <p>The Powys 136 protocol was discussed and the input that has been made by a wide variety to contributors to ensure everyone understands respective roles and processes.</p> <p>St Johns ambulance conveyance arrangement has been implemented as a pilot for Powys.</p> <p>Covid crisis care group and the IRIS group have continued to monitor cases. Attendance and commitment is commendable</p> <p>Since April 2021 to year end there has been 19 occasions of 136 powers being used which 14 resulted in a hospital admission rate. There continues to be an appropriate use of section 136 powers.</p> <p>Time for MH Act assessment and the ensuing processes are continually being reviewed.</p> <p>Further developments planned were identified such as the</p>	Oral/ Written	
-----	---	------------------	--

	<p>Intention is to upskill Police sergeants on the 7<sup>th</sup> April 2022.</p> <p>The work of the concordat will take considerable partnership effort to address</p> <p>Recruitment to dual diagnosis posts ongoing.</p> <p>Monitoring 136 protocol</p>		
2.4	<p>Engage to Change - Lucy Harbour</p> <p>LH – Outlined key issues in the report provided (please see copy) Commented that despite the current vacant post the Engage to Change group had recently met to discuss key issues. SD &amp; JL contributed on how good the training has been.</p> <p>LH – gave a short presentation (please see copy)</p>	<p>Oral Written</p>	
2.5	<p>Community Voluntary sector report – Clair Swales</p> <p>CS- report provided for the group to read and comment on. Oral presentation also given. Key points below</p> <p>Key issue about the poor wifi continues on the Felindre ward. This issue has been followed up with estates and a further meeting with Digital Transformation Team will ensue.</p> <p>CS – presented on the voluntary sector views (please see attached).</p> <p>Key points were highlighted. Some of these points included areas such as;</p> <p>the significant increase in the numbers requesting services for some of the providers (Mind 33%, Ponthafren 70% increase) .</p> <p>Revamped Information Service to be launched this summer;</p> <p>the severity and complexity of cases coming forward;</p>		

	<p>salary and other associated costs to deliver services are increasing substantially. 3<sup>rd</sup> sector to continue to seek additional funds. Pace of organisational change and costs increasingly eating into reserves. The services in the North are providing services to a wider age range.</p> <p>Looking at opportunities for joint training ; further bids ; introduction of bereavement service</p> <p>JG commented that inflationary uplifts are provided and discussions will be held over the course of next few months</p> <p>JR – asked if services bereaved by suicide has been identified as a service that needs to be developed by the third sector and if information from the bids can be shared</p> <p>JL - expressed concern over the technology . . . Request from providers about chat about provision/</p>		<p>CS to provide information on the bereavement work</p> <p>CS to set up meeting with IT</p>
3.1	<p>Discussion on Partnership Structure &amp; future agenda items</p> <p>SH- outlined what was is currently being undertaken aligning the priorities to each of the partnership groups.</p> <p>SH – opened a discussion on what areas would the Planning and development Partnership like to prioritise in the Future.</p> <p>LH commented that they did not review the whole plan , identify the top 3 keys issues from the T4MH</p> <p>JL – Powys policy on ECT , Psychologic treatments/therapy in Felindre. JG stated importance of psycho social and that ECT is being commissioned that less than 3 people.</p> <p>LK – Digital Infrastructure needs to be prioritised. Suggested an email to other partners.</p>		<p>Sue Hughes To write to members of the partnership for views.</p>

	JG – It was agreed that SH would right to entire membership asking them to consider the priorities for discussion at this partnership		
4.1	<p>Partnership Action Register.</p> <p>Clearer and updated done. Presentation advocacy. Owen to give</p> <p>JG commented Board members impressed with coproduction and dedication of service users.</p> <p>JG asked the group if they will consider action notes</p>		SH- Action Register to be updated
5.1	Review of minutes/current action log and agreed way of recording Minutes in future	Oral/ video link	Joy Garfitt
5.2	Any other business	Oral	JG will distribute a series of dates for the next meetings.
	<p>DATES OF FURTHER MEETINGS</p> <p>28 June 10:30-12:30. 23 Sep10:30-12:30. 20, Dec 10:30-12:30. 21, March 202310:30-12:30</p>		